GREENVIEW COMMUNITY UNIT SCHOOL DISTRICT #200

147 PALMER STREET

GREENVIEW, IL 62642

The regular meeting of the Board of Education of Greenview Community Unit School District No. 200 of Menard and Logan Counties, Illinois, was held Thursday April 27, 2017 at 6:31p.m. in the Greenview District Board Library, within the boundaries of the District. Roll call was held with the following members present: Rex Arkebauer, Lenny Monroe, James Booth, Aaron Burlison, and Phil Watson.
Administrators present: Tim Turner and Ryan Heavner
Visitors present:  Casey Halpin
The Consent Agenda consisting of March Imprest Fund, Treasurer’s Report, Investment Reports, and Student Activity were presented .Monroe moved to accept the consent agenda. Watson seconded the motion and it carried unanimously by roll call vote.
Monroe made a motion to enter in Closed Session under 5 ILCS 120/2c 1) Personnel matters 10) Matters related to individual students 2) Matters related to collective bargaining. Burlison seconded the motion and it carried unanimously by voice vote.

The Board entered into closed session at 6:53 pm.

The Board returned from closed session at 8:21 pm.

Monroe made a motion to approve the minutes of closed session. Burlison seconded the motion and it carried unanimously by voice vote.

Superintendents Report:

Buildings and Grounds:

Superintendent Heavner reported on the plans for the summer maintenance work.  The district is getting estimates on the parking lot, the bleacher project is moving ahead, the bathroom project is planned out, and we will start making final arrangements on the window/wall project in the JR/Sr High. The new stove has been installed in the kitchen. The dishwasher has been having problems so options to prolong its life are being explored.
Students:

Lucas Schultz was named an outstanding citizen at the Menard County Daughters of the American Revolution program last week.
A group of 8th grade students will attend the ACE award hosted by the ROE later this month.

The Drama Club play went very well.

The choir and band bot received 2nd at the IHSA contest.

Finance:

Education

$65004  less than last month

Building

$18,604  less than last month

Transportation

$12,458  less than last month

IMRF


$ 7,048   less than last month

Working Cash

$    142   more than last month

Health/ Life/ Safety
$       33  more than last month

The Principal’s Report contains the following:

Thank you to Mrs. Halpin and Mrs. Morris for their efforts on the school play held April 21st and 22nd. .
May 3rd, 4th, and 5th will be Farm Days. Students will do some surveying in the younger grades and there will be some activities sponsored by the Historic Marbold Farmstead.

Track season is in full swing.

May 6th is Prom in Springfield at the Wyndham City Center.

Senior Trips to Six Flags is scheduled for May 13th in Gurnee.

Preparations are being made for the June 3rd graduation at 11: a.m. Last schedules day for student attendance in May 25th.

A special thanks to Mr. Heavner, Ms. Holbrook, Mrs. Kolves, Mrs. Hauser and Mr. White for all their efforts to help with the PARCC and SAT testing.
Congratulation to Mrs. Morris and her husband on the birth of their daughter.

Revision of Coaching Handbook is almost complete.

IHSA Band and Choir Organizational Contest were held on April 22nd in Taylorville.

A letter on bullying is being sent out to the parents.

Superintendent Heavner reported to the Board that Athens does not wish to renew the sports co-op for Jr. High Baseball for the upcoming year. Further options will be explored.

Superintendent Heavner provided information from SAPCO that they will continue us Kohl’s Foo Service as their vendor. There will be a meeting held in August for Lunchroom managers to obtain input on the ordering and delivery of products from Kohl’s.
Superintendent Heavner noted that the Board meeting will remain on the third Thursday of the month and that Bulldog night is on the same night as the III Conference.

Superintendent Heavner furnished the Board with a proposal from Bushue Human Recourses. The fee for their service is $495 per month for the first year and if we wish to continue the contract the fees were stated

Superintendent Heavner informed the Board that he had received a resignation from Greg Shambo as bus driver.

Monroe made a motion to approve a 3 year partnership with Bushue Human Resource at a cost of $495 per month. Booth seconded the motion and it carried unanimously by roll call vote.

Watson made a motion to approve the 2017-2018 Board meeting dates. Burlison seconded the motion and it carried unanimously by voice vote.

Schultz made a motion to accept the resignation of Greg Shamb as School Bus Driver. Watson seconded the motion and it carried unanimously by voice vote.

Burlison made a motion to accept the resignation of Matt Blaise as Assistant Junior High Basketball Coach. Booth seconded the motion and it carried unanimously by voice vote.

Burlison made a motion go approve the hiring of Matt Blaise as High School Basketball Coach. Booth seconded the motion and it carried unanimously by roll call vote.

Schultz made a motion to approve the hiring of Nick Gerndt as High School Golf Coach. Booth seconded the motion and it carried unanimously by roll call vote.

Burlison moved to adjourn at 8:58 p.m. Booth seconded the motion and it carried unanimously by voice vote.
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